
July 15, 2019 

18939 120th Avenue NE, Ste 112   /   Bothell, WA 98011   /   425.485.5800   /   leidos.com/civil 

Mr. Dale Myers 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Northwest Regional Office 
3190 160th Avenue SE 
Bellevue, WA  98008-5452 

Subject: Progress Report No. 10 – July 2019 
Agreed Order No. 13815 
4700 Brooklyn Avenue NE, Seattle, Washington (Chevron Site #90129) 

Dear Mr. Myers: 

Leidos Inc. is pleased to provide the tenth Progress Report on behalf of the potentially 
liable persons (PLPs), FH Brooklyn, LLC (FH Brooklyn) and Chevron Environmental 
Management Company (EMC), who are signatories to an Agreed Order (No. DE 13815, 
effective January 11, 2017) with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology).  

The Agreed Order requires that the PLPs submit quarterly progress reports (Section 
VII.D) to Ecology until satisfaction of the Agreed Order. The reporting period for this 
Progress Report No. 9 is April 1, 2019 to June 30, 2019.  

Progress Made During the Reporting Period 

 Ecology issued an Early Notice of Release of Hazardous Substances and 
Preliminary Determination of Liability for Release to Carson Cleaners, Ricker 
Ownership Group, and Tahn Associates on April 16, 2019.   

Sampling and Testing Reports Received 

 None.  

Summary of Deviations from approved Work Plans 

 None.  

Changes in Key Personnel 

 The environmental consultant for Chevron EMC will be changing to Arcadis 
following the completion of the RI field activities.   Ecology will be notified when 
the transition is complete.   

Activities Planned for the next Reporting Period 
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 Leidos and Chevron EMC will continue to work with the City of Seattle, FH 
Brooklyn, and Ecology to install monitoring wells MW-20 through MW-24.  The 
current tentative schedule is to start the week of August 7th.  As part of the 
permits with the City of Seattle all residents must be notified at least 10 day in 
advance of any sidewalk closures.   

 Email status updates to Ecology on the 1st and 15th of each month during the 
implementation of the offsite RI field investigation. 

 Quarterly groundwater sampling of all monitoring wells. 

 Schedule a meeting with Ecology, Aspect, and Leidos to discuss remedial 
investigation planning and path forward.   

The next quarterly progress report will be submitted on or before October 15, 2019.  

If you have any questions concerning this progress report, please contact me at 425-482-
3328. 

Sincerely, 

Leidos Inc.  

 
 
Ruth Otteman 
Project Manager 
 

cc: Eran Fields, FH Brooklyn 
 Eric Hetrick, CEMC 
 Adam Griffin, Aspect Consulting 


